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Letter from the CEO

Dear Friends and Supporters,

| would like to share with you a sentiment that truly embodies the essence of foster
parenting: "We don't just take on the kids - we take on the whole family." These words
from a Utah foster parent convey the depth of responsibility and care that is required to

support children and families in need.

At Utah Foster Care, we embrace this responsibility and consider it a privilege to support
the foster families who have stepped up to take on this challenging and rewarding work.
We recognize that foster parenting is not just about caring for children while their families

heal, but also about caring for the families themselves.

As we enter the new fiscal year, we are proud to be partnering with First Lady Abby Cox's
"Show Up Utah" initiative, which has brought much-needed attention to the hard realities
that children and families face. Through growing community support, we are able to offer
foster families more local events and support services to help them connect and bond as

families, whether it be through a simple meal together or a fun outing.

We understand that not everyone is able to serve as a foster parent, but there are many
ways to make a meaningful difference in the lives of these families. We are exploring new
programs to foster connections between local businesses and youth impacted by foster
care, providing opportunities for these young people to feel a sense of belonging and hope

for the future.

As we continue to grow and expand our services, we invite you to join our village in
supporting these families with the love, respect, and support they deserve. Together, we

can make a positive impact and provide a brighter future for these children and families.

Sincerely,

Mike Hamblin

Chief Executive Officer
Utah Foster Care
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LEADERSHIP

SENIOR STAFF

Mike Hamblin CEO
Dan Webster
Heidi Naylor

Liz Rivera

Nikki Mackay

Brad Hall

Amanda Walker
Lee Wright

BOARD

Jeannine P. Timothy - Chair
Dave Hilliard - Vice-chair

Jillian Lessner - Treasurer

Landon Hardcastle - Secretary

Wayne Woodfield
Melissa Warnock
Gabe Garn

Trigena Halley

Matt Moore
Kenneth Boggs
Parker Hadley-Hone
Belia Paz

Heather Roxbourgh

Jacee Ballard

FINANCIALS

Income

State Contract
Contributions
Investment Returns

Event & Other Income
Total

Expenses
Recruitment
Education

Retention

Development

Support

Total

Change in Net Assets

$3,064,219
$1,269,885
($31,209)
$2,107

$4,305,002

$1,232,685
$839,203
$1,674,945
$153,241
$373,297

$4,273,371

$31,631
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Impact

CONSULTATIONS WITH PROSPECTIVE FOSTER PARENTS

NEW FOSTER FAMILIES TRAINED - INCLUDING 190 KINSHIP FAMILIES

LIVE HOURS OF TRAINING FOR CURRENT AND PROSPECTIVE FOSTER PARENTS
FOSTER PARENT SUPPORT MEETINGS

VOLUNTEERS SHARED A TOTAL OF 2000 HOURS TO SUPPORT OUR MISSION

OF DONATIONS WENT DIRECTLY TO PROGRAMS SUPPORTING KIDS & FAMILIES

15,793 and counting...

FOSTER FAMILIES RECRUITED AND TRAINED BY UTAH FOSTER CARE SINCE 1999

utahfostercare.org (877) 505-5437
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